
Reference: FS388924211

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 21/3107/FUL

Address: Barnes HospitalSouth Worple WayEast SheenLondonSW14 8SU

Proposal: Drop-in full application to supersede residential development zone of previously approved Outline planning

permission 18/3642/OUT. Demolition of existing structures and redevelopment of site including construction of three new

buildings comprising 106 residential units of mixed tenure (Use Class C3), alterations and conversion of two existing

buildings for 3 residential use (Use Class C3), car and cycle parking, landscaping and associated works.

Comments Made By

Name: Ms. Jo Buchanan

Address: 9 Queens Road East Sheen London SW14 8PH

Comments

Type of comment:  Object to the proposal

Comment: I should like to object to the proposal for a number of reasons. One of my main concerns is the increased
volume of traffic. The area is already sometimes in gridlock. This has been made worse for some time by the closure of
Hammersmith Bridge. South Worple way has become increasingly dangerous, with narrow pavements in parts and cars
using it as a rat run to avoid the Upper Richmond Road which is sometimes jammed with traffic. There is often congestion
at the junction with White Hart Lane, particularly as the level crossing gates are closed for a considerable time every hour.
The traffic adds danger to pedestrians and also fumes to the polluted air which we are breathing anyway. In addition to the
homes which will have their own cars, there will be increased deliveries and service vehicles and visitors to the residents. 
The housing density has become too great in the area and there are other developments already being proposed. These
will add to the population and to the traffic of course. East Sheen is a very popular 
area and has quite a dense population as it is. 
I also have concerns about any proposals for heating the residences. We are trying to move away from the use of gas but
it is unlikely that more planet friendly alternatives are being planned and this will add to global warming and the climate
crisis. 
Homes in Grosvenor Gardens are likely to be overlooked by the new properties which are planned. 
overall, this proposal is totally unsuitable for the site under consideration and I urge the council to reject it.


